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Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors held a scheduled sewer meeting on 
January 9, 2019.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.
Chairman Firestone called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman 




Gary Longenecker, Secretary




Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor




Scott Rights, Sewer Engineer



Brent McFeaters, Township Manager



Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer 



Jim Darkes, Operator 



Six (6) Citizens
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Glenn Rudy asked if the Township received the check from Kyle Boltz for his 2018 Edu payment for Lickdale Campground. Liz Krause said the check hasn’t been received and they are also late on their sewer bill.    A discussion was held regarding the options available to the Township, and Attorney Bametzreider said he will look into the process for shutting off the water to the property in case the bill isn’t paid by the February meeting.  
APPROVE THE MINUTES 


 Chairman Firestone presented the minutes from the December meeting for approval.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve the December meeting minutes.   All approved. 

APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORT


Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve the Financial Report.  All approved.  

 OPERATOR’S REPORT – Jim Darkes
1. Replace TSS Analyzer – Jim Darkes reported that the TSS analyzer failed and needed a cable replaced, and the cost is approximately $1,550.00.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to authorize the purchase of the cable in the amount of $1,550.00.  All approved.  

2.  Mr. Darkes also reported that the new generator at the Logistics Park Pump is now operating correctly.  The natural gas supply issue has been resolved and the unit responded well when it was load banked two weeks ago.  

3. Process blower #3 has a serious bearing issue.  Mr. Darkes said the manufacturer was notified and he will update the Board throughout the month when the information becomes available.  He added that the company is local, so he doesn’t expect it to take too long to find out what is causing the problem 

ENGINEER’S REPORT – Scott Rights
1. Wastewater Treatment Plant & Collection System Issues:
a.
Chemical Feed Yard Piping:  SLH has essentially completed the work.  The new DelPac and sodium hydroxide lines have been connected and are in service.  Some minor punchlist work still needs completing but the system is operational.  SLH shall return to the site to complete the final restoration in the Spring.  In addition, they will be required to make the final connection for DelPAC to Treatment Unit #1 after the tank has been removed from service.  Scott informed the Board that he received an invoice from SLH in the amount of $13,598.66 and noted that the original estimate was $15,800.00. Since SLH was onsite a few more times after the initial billing, they expect to exceed the anticipated $15,800.00 estimate when they send out their final invoice.  Atty. Bametzreider recommended the Board approve the final cost of the project since it’s higher than the original estimate, and Dennis Firestone asked Brent McFeaters to include the second bill on the February Sewer Agenda.   
b.
Transition to Place Treatment Train #2 on line:  Miles T. Weaber notified us late last week that the fabrications for the treatment units including the stainless- steel screen risers, transfer port cover plates and the overflow baffles have now been finished.  We contacted DESCCO and have tentatively scheduled a site meeting this Friday at 9 am to review the scope of work and to establish a schedule for completing the work.  The current plan is to complete the work on Train #2 and to place on line sometime in spring 2019.  After the biological activity in Train #2 has acclimated, Train #1 shall be drained and temporarily removed from service to allow DESCCO to the complete the same improvements to Train #1.
c.
Leak in Sodium Hydroxide Piping:  George Strohm completed the initial work of replacing the PVC pump suction and tank drain lines associated with the sodium hydroxide storage tank in November thus allowing the tank to be returned to service.  Since SLH has completed their work and is preparing to demobilize, we’ll coordinate the replacing of the balance of the PVC, fittings and valves inside the chemical storage with Strohm.
2.
Land Development Projects:  The following is an update on proposed land development projects and reviews as they relate to sanitary sewer.
a.
Lickdale 81-Unit Hotel (Route 72):  This project has been granted conditional final land development plan approval.  All sanitary sewer issues have been addressed including the PADOT Highway Occupancy Permit and the easement agreement across the Lickdale Fire Company property.  (No change since last Board meeting).
b.
Logistics Park, Phase 2 Warehouses (Vision Acquisitions III.  Construction of the low-pressure sewer system has been completed.  Remaining work includes submitting as-built drawings and testing the grinder pump stations. 

c.
70 Bordnersville Rd (Brewsters):  Construction of the low-pressure sewer system has been completed.  Remaining work includes submitting as-built drawings and testing the grinder pump station.

3.
Standard Sanitary Sewer Construction Specifications:  Our office continues to finalize the technical specification revisions and standard drawing details. 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT – PAUL BAMETZREIDER - 

 Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor informed the Board that Liberty Carwash has been sold and it was previously determined that the carwash was supposed to purchase additional EDU’s.  He noted that $9,600 was escrowed at the closing and Jeff Steckbeck has three months to demonstrate that the Edu’s are not necessary. He explained that Mr. Steckbeck will have to provide data that shows the water that the water meters indicate that is going into the sewer system, is not going into the system.  

Scott Rights said originally there was a big discrepancy between the water meter readings and the Omni Site readings, and it appears that the Omni Site  Meter was syphoning the water because the readings on the Omni Site were not accurate and added that Mr. Steckbeck is going to install anti-syphon valve and then take readings and see how they match up to determine if the readings are in line with what they expect.   

 Jim Darkes asked if any work has been done to the Omni Site.  Scott Rights said it’s in progress.  Mr. Darkes said with the City’ reading schedule, he doesn’t think it will be able to be demonstrated within three months.  Atty. Bametzreider said if it’s not demonstrated within three months, the money will go to the Township to purchase the additional Edu’s.  
 Atty. Bametzreider added that he will look into the requirements for water shutoff notices with Cola regarding the Lickdale Campground. The Board also agreed that Liz Krause should send a certified letter to the Campground regarding the past-due sewer bill and all past-due notices should be sent by certified mail in order to have a paper trail on file.   
BILLS  


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to pay the bills in the 

amount of $8,122.04 from the Sewer Fund.  All approved. 

DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING 
Wednesday, February 13, 2019 at 6:30 P.M
ADJOURNMENT 


The meeting was adjourned at 6:51 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,






Elizabeth Krause





Recording Secretary
